	P5 Newsletter

September 2020

	Dear Parents and carers,

We hope that this letter finds you well and that you and your families are settling in to the new routine of being back to school. We are thrilled to be taking the class on to their P5 year and we are looking forward to a successful year as we navigate exciting learning opportunities and new challenges together.
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We know that the return to school has been uniquely busy this year, with lots of new procedures to navigate and we are so very proud of how the children have managed so far. Here are some pieces of information that we hope you will find helpful for this term.         

	Literacy
We are working on a class novel study of RJ Palacio’s Wonder.  We will look at characterisation, plot, point of view and grammar through the lens of the novel.
We will use the novel as the basis of our writing lessons, focussing on diary entries and persuasive writing.
Some children will continue to use reading scheme books to practice reading aloud with an adult in school. All children will be doing personal reading for enjoyment every day.
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This term we will be focussing on:

-Numbers to 10,000 and 1 million
-Addition and subtraction strategies.
-Decimals
-Multiplication and division
We would appreciate you helping your child to regularly practice their times tables at home.

Maths

We have started the term by looking at time, 24 hour clock and durations.  Regular practise of this at home would also be beneficial.  We will also look at data handling and direction.



	Health and Wellbeing
The whole school will continue to follow a ‘recovery curriculum’ and to focus on mental and emotional health as we return after the school closure. We have been trying to take our learning outside as much as possible (weather permitting!) and are using the Emotion Works scheme to teach the children effective ways to identify and manage their feelings. We would encourage families to continue to identify and name feelings with their children as part of everyday converstion – this is excellent practice for when they experience challenging emotions. 


	Topic
This term we will be focussing on geography and science. We will look at a world map to identify continents, oceans, countries and cities and learn about world landmarks. We will also learn about the structure of the earth, including the formation of rocks, volcanoes and the water cycle. 
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	PE

P.E will currently be on Tuesday and Thursday. It is likely that P.E will take place outside due to restrictions on the use of our gym hall. As we cannot currently use the toilets for changing, children may come to school in an outdoor P.E kit on these days (joggers, t-shirt and hoody). We also suggest a spare pair of socks and shoes in case of soggy feet! Please be aware that P.E days are subject to change as new Covid guidance is released.
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Due to the new handwashing routine and staggered start times, P5 will be doing a ‘busy start’ in the morning. The children can choose to read a book, do handwriting practice or work on a personal project of their choice. They may bring materials from home for this but we ask that these are limited to one or two books/magazines/printed information and that they remain in school bags when not being used.                



	Communication

We are always keen to keep in contact with you regarding your child’s wellbeing and academic progress. It can be difficult to speak to parents and carers at the classroom door in the morning while the children are coming in, so if you need to get in touch, please feel free to send a note in with your child or email or phone the school office and we will respond as soon as possible.



	Other Information

We have a child in our class with a severe nut allergy – please ensure that your child does not bring snacks or packed lunch items containing nuts and remind them that no food is to be shared with classmates due to allergy concerns. 

Please make sure all clothing, lunch boxes and water bottles are labelled with your child’s name.

We post about our learning on Twitter most days. Follow us @StAndrewsTweets to see what we’ve been up to. Please remember to return the photo permission form issued at the beginning of term if you have not already done so – we like to post pictures of our P5 adventures and need to ensure we have your permission to do so.

Google Classroom – please ensure that you have access to Google Classroom. We will occasionally post ideas for practising literacy and numeracy at home and in the event of extended absences or further school closures we will use this platform for home learning.

Many thanks for all your continued support and for all the kind words and prayers you have sent our way as we come back to school. It is much appreciated.

Hannah Wiseman and Annette Valentine




